HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

Town of Ridgefield, Connecticut
316 Main Street
Lounsbury House, 2rd F1.

RESULTS OF VOTING
March 17, 2022
Policy: Historic District Commission meetings will be conducted under Roberts Rules of

Order and all participants are expected to conduct themselves with dignity and treat all
those present with respect, empathy and civility.

A meeting of the Ridgefield Historic District Commission (“HDC”) was held via
teleconferencing, which was open to the public, on Thursday, March 17 2022, at 7:30 p.m.

The following members were present:

Dan O’Brien, Chair

Briggs Tobin, Vice Chair

Rhys Moore

Sean O’Kane

Kam Daughters (Alternate for Harriet Hanlon)

1) 74 High Ridge Avenue — Paving of driveway with asphalt and enlargement of
parking area

Voted 5-0 to approve the revised application as presented by Attorney Jewell
and Mr. Ali for the paving of the driveway with asphalt in the current form and
design while retaining the Belgium block as borders.

2) 50 High Ridge Avenue - Replacement of current wood shingled roof with a tin roof

Voted 5-0 to deny the application without prejudice in view of the application
withdrawal for a replacement of the current wood shingled roof with a tin roof.

3) Approval of the February 17, 2022 HDC minutes and March 13, 2022 HDC site
visit minutes

Voted 5-0 to approve the February 17, 2022 regular HDC minutes and March 13, 2022
HDC site minutes with Commission members who did not attend such meeting
abstaining.

Respectfully submitted,
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Daniel J. O’Brish

Commission Chair
Submitted March 21, 2022




